June 3, 1975

Dear Larry:

You are to be the official representative of the Iowa Sec. at the summer meeting at Western Mich. Univ., Kalamazoo on Aug. 18-20. The National office provides money for transportation.

Unfortunately, there are no funds to finance the formation of the program. the bank balance is \$41.00 and i doubt that this is enough to cover all expenses for the next year. I'm afraid that you and Loras have ,unknowingly, subsidized MAA, as Drake and I have for years. (Note to Jim: if you have extensive phone calls to make, let me do them on our WATS line.)

As of now, the announced date of our Annual spring meeting is April 9, 1976 (Friday) at Clarke College, Dubuque. If we are to meet on Saturday as well, we should decide quickly so that proper notice can be sent to the National office.

If you find that you are unable to represent the Section at the summer meeting, let me know so that someone else can substitute for you.

Hope that you are enjoying the summer.

yours,

B. E. Gillam

Alien X

copy: James Cornette